
 
 

 

‘Hardening’ Doesn’t Work: Gun Violence in Schools Continues to Rise despite Steady 
Increases in Security and Law Enforcement Staffing1 

 
Proposals to ‘harden’ public K–12 schools overlook clear evidence that these approaches fail to reduce gunfire incidents. 
A comprehensive review of the research published between 2000 and 2018 concluded that “Hundreds of millions of 
dollars have been spent to harden schools.” Nonetheless, it found, “None of the currently employed school firearm 
violence prevention methods have empirical evidence to show that they actually diminish firearm violence in schools.”2 
 

A look at current data reveals a hard truth: the number of gunfire incidents at public K–12 schools is much higher now 
than it was only a few years ago. At the same time, school security staffing has steadily increased, providing further 
evidence that ‘hardening’ policies do not have the intended effect of keeping students and educators safe from gun 
violence. Furthermore, schools that have had gunfire incidents are more likely to have had security staff: in the two 
school years with available school-level security staffing data, two-thirds of schools with incidents had security guards or 
sworn law enforcement officers compared to only one-third of K–12 schools overall.3 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                           
1 NEA contacts: Stacey Pelika, Research, spelika@nea.org; Joel Solomon, Health & Safety, jsolomon@nea.org; Juan Rangel, Government Relations, 
jrangel@nea.org.  
2 Price, J. H. & J. Khubchandani. (2019). School firearm violence prevention practices and policies: Functional or folly? Violence and Gender 6(3), 
154-167. https://doi.org/10.1089/vio.2018.0044   
3 Based on an analysis of the two school years, 2015-16 and 2017-18, with available Office of Civil Rights Data Collection school-level data on 
security staffing. In 2015-16, 33 percent of all public K–12 schools had guards or officers compared to 69 percent of schools with gunfire incidents. 
In 2017-18, the difference was 35 percent to 65 percent. 
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